
White River Area Preparedness (WRAP) 

Minutes – 7-6-23 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by Vice-President Cody Kinney at 6:08 p.m., followed by the 
pledge of allegiance and invocation. 
 
A quorum was present.  Mark Stamos moved to approve the minutes of the last meeting; 
seconded by Cody Kinney.  Carried.   
 
Old Business:  Mark Stamos reported that an application for use of a repeater site will soon be 
delivered to the Bureau of Land Management in Meeker.  
 
A check has been sent to reserve of Septemberfest booth.  There was some discussion as to 
what to offer at the booth.    
 
 
New Business: 
Mark presented training for the two-way radio system.  He explained how the repeaters work 
with the radios.  He said that any organization such as ours doesn’t have exclusive rights to use 
particular frequencies but there are ways to program the radios that cuts down on the amount 
of traffic noise heard.    
 
Announcements: 
The next meeting will be Thursday, August 3rd at 6:00 p.m.   
 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:20 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jane Pennell 
 


